
December 9, 2014 
 
Dear Governor-elect Baker, 
 
As local and state civic leaders, we encourage you to make solar energy a key element of 
Massachusetts’ energy future. 
 
By using solar energy to power our homes, businesses, schools, farms and government buildings, 
we can reduce pollution, cut energy bills, and boost local economies. Currently, only a small 
fraction of Massachusetts’ power comes from the sun. 
 
Solar is growing, in Massachusetts and across the country. Over the past three years solar 
capacity grew by 127 percent per year in Massachusetts. In the first half of 2014, more than half 
of the new electric power capacity installed in the U.S. was solar. Recent progress shows we can 
take it to the next level.   
 
Solar helps the environment, boosts local economies, and creates local jobs that cannot be 
outsourced. Jobs in the solar industry grew ten times faster than the rest of the economy in 2013. 
And because solar has no fuel costs, it helps protect us from rising fossil fuel prices. 
 
For the sake of our environment, our health, and the economy, we ask that you join us in 
committing the state to getting 20 percent of our power from the sun by 2025. We can achieve 
that goal if we grow solar by 30 percent per year. 
 
The cost of solar is declining. The cost of air and water pollution from fossil fuels is growing, 
along with the threats posed by climate change. Please help to set strong goals for solar in 
Massachusetts, to put us on a path to clean energy leadership. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
[see attached] 
  



Barnstable County 
 
James M. Tinsley 
City Councilor, Barnstable 
 
Richard Elrick 
Energy Coordinator for Bourne and Barnstable 
 
Charles Sumner 
Town Administrator, Brewster 
 
Patricia Hughes 
Selectman, Brewster 
 
Sean D. Summers 
Selectman, Chatham 
 
Paul McCormick 
Selectman, Dennis 
 
Wayne A. Bergeron 
Selectman, Dennis 
 
Mary Pat Flynn 
Selectman, Falmouth 
 
Susan L. Moran 
Selectman, Falmouth 
 
Linda A. Cebula 
Selectman, Harwich 
 
Mashpee Board of Selectmen 
 
Erik P. Yingling 
Vice Chair, Board of Selectmen, Provincetown 
 
Raphael Richter 
Selectman, Provincetown 
 
Jim Pierce  
Selectman, Sandwich 
 
Susan James 
Selectman, Sandwich 
 
Truro Board of Selectmen 
 
 
 



Berkshire County 
 
Adams Board of Selectmen 
 
Charles Ketchen 
Selectman, Alford 
 
Tim Drumm 
Selectman, Alford 
 
Jeann Pryor 
Chair, Board of Selectmen, Becket 
 
Dalton Board of Selectmen 
 
Charles Flynn 
Vice Chair, Board of Selectmen, Egremont 
 
Marie Brazie  
Selectman, Egremont 
 
Andrew Blechman 
Former Selectman, Great Barrington 
 
Sean Stanton 
Chair, Board of Selectmen, Great Barrington 
 
Monterey Board of Selectmen 
 
Mt. Washington Board of Selectmen 
 
New Marlborough Board of Selectmen 
 
Lisa Blackmer 
President, City Council, North Adams 
 
Nancy Bullet  
Vice President, City Council, North Adams 
 
Benjamin Lamb 
City Councilor, North Adams 
 
Eric Buddington 
City Councilor, North Adams 
 
Jennifer Breen 
City Councilor, North Adams 
 
Joshua Moran 
City Councilor, North Adams 



 
Christopher Connell 
Vice President, City Council, Pittsfield  
 
Barry Clairmont  
Councilor at Large, Pittsfield  
 
John Krol 
Ward Councilor, Pittsfield  
 
Nicholas Caccamo 
Ward Councilor, Pittsfield  
 
Tyringham Board of Selectmen 
 
Washington Board of Selectmen 
 
Ronald Turbin  
Vice Chair, Board of Selectmen, Williamstown 
 
 
Bristol County 
 
Dartmouth Board of Selectmen 
 
Dighton Board of Selectmen 
 
Daniel Murphy 
Selectman, Easton 
 
Daniel Smith 
Selectman, Easton 
 
Dottie Fulginiti 
Selectman, Easton 
 
Charles K. Murphy 
Selectman, Fairhaven 
 
Robert J. Espindola 
Chair, Board of Selectmen, Fairhaven 
 
William A. Flanagan 
Mayor, Fall River 
 
Jasiel F. Correia II 
City Councilor, Fall River 
 
Jonathan F. Mitchell 
Mayor, New Bedford 



Dana Rebeiro 
Ward Councilor, New Bedford 
 
David Alves 
Councilor at Large, New Bedford 
 
Henry G. Bousquet 
Ward Councilor, New Bedford 
 
Joseph P.  Lopes 
Ward Councilor, New Bedford 
 
Kerry Winterson 
Ward Councilor, New Bedford 
 
Marlene Pollock 
School Committee member, New Bedford 
 
Michael R. Costello 
Chair, Board of Selectmen, Rehoboth 
 
Michael H. Brady 
Selectman, Seekonk 
 
Donald L. Cleary 
City Councilor, Taunton 
 
Sherry Costa-Hanlon 
City Councilor, Taunton 
 
 
Dukes County 
 
Adam Wilson 
Town Adminstrator, Aquinnah 
 
Edgartown Board of Selectmen 
 
West Tisbury Board of Selectmen 
 
 
Essex County 
 
Anne R. Ferguson 
City Councilor, Amesbury 
 
Jonathan B. Sherwood 
City Councilor, Amesbury 
 
 



David J. Lang 
City Councilor, Beverly 
 
Greg Verga 
City Councilor, Gloucester 
 
Melissa Cox 
City Councilor, Gloucester 
 
Paul McGeary 
City Councilor, Gloucester 
 
William Fonvielle 
City Councilor, Gloucester 
 
Joseph R. D'Amore 
Selectman, Groveland 
 
Mary Ellen Daly O'Brien 
City Councilor, Haverhill 
 
Michael S. McGonagle 
City Councilor, Haverhill 
 
Thomas E. Sullivan 
City Councilor, Haverhill 
 
William J. Macek 
City Councilor, Haverhill 
 
Roger Twomey 
City Councilor, Lawrence 
 
Wayne A. Lozzi 
City Councilor, Lynn 
 
Manchester-by-the-Sea Board of Selectmen 
 
James Atkinson 
City Councilor, Methuen 
 
Joyce C. Campagnone 
City Councilor, Methuen 
 
Kosta Prentakis 
Selectman, Middleton 
 
Allison Heartquist 
City Councilor, Newburyport 
 
 



Ari B. Herzog 
City Councilor, Newburyport 
 
Barry N. Connell 
City Councilor, Newburyport 
 
Charles Tontar 
City Councilor, Newburyport 
 
Edward C. Cameron 
City Councilor, Newburyport 
 
Meghan C. Kinsey 
City Councilor, Newburyport 
 
Robert J. Cronin 
City Councilor, Newburyport 
 
John J. Callahan 
Selectman, Swampscott 
 
 
Franklin County 
 
Ashfield Select Board 
 
Erving Board of Selectmen 
 
Gill Selectboard 
 
Dalton Athey 
Councilor at Large, Greenfield 
 
Norman Hirschfeld 
Precinct Councilor, Greenfield 
 
Hawley Board of Selectmen 
 
Heath Board of Selectmen 
 
Leverett Board of Selectmen 
 
New Salem Board of Selectmen 
 
Noel Abbott 
Selectman, Rowe 
 
Whately Board of Selectmen 
 
 



Hampden County 
 
Adam Lamontagne 
Ward Councilor, Chicopee 
 
John Flynn 
Chair, Board of Selectmen, Hampden 
 
Vincent Villamaino 
Selectman, Hampden 
 
Alex B. Morse 
Mayor, Holyoke 
 
Anthony Soto 
Ward Councilor, Holyoke 
 
Daniel Bresnahan 
At Large Councilor, Holyoke 
 
David Bartley  
Ward Councilor, Holyoke 
 
Jossie Valentin 
Ward Councilor, Holyoke 
 
Rebecca Lisi 
At Large Councilor, Holyoke 
 
Donald Blais, Jr. 
District Councilor, Palmer 
 
Mary Salzmann 
Councilor at Large, Palmer 
 
Paul Burns 
Former Councilor at Large, Palmer 
 
Domenic J. Sarno 
Mayor, Springfield 
 
Melvin A. Edwards 
City Councilor, Springfield 
 
Zaida Luna 
City Councilor, Springfield 
 
Wales Board of Selectmen 
 
 



Robert Paul, Sr.  
Ward Councilor, Westfield 
 
Brian Hoose  
Ward Councilor, Westfield  
 
 
Hampshire County 
 
Belchertown Board of Selectmen 
 
Salem Derby 
District Councilor, Easthampton 
 
Goshen Board of Selectmen 
 
Alisa Klein 
City Councilor, Northampton 
 
Gina-Louise Sciarra 
City Councilor, Northampton 
 
Paul Spector 
City Councilor, Northampton 
 
Ryan O'Donnell 
City Councilor, Northampton 
 
Williamsburg Board of Selectmen 
 
Evan Johnson 
Selectman, Worthington 
 
 
Middlesex County 
 
Ashby Conservation Commission 
 
Ashland Board of Selectmen 
 
Ian Todreas 
Co-Chair, Belmont Energy Committee, Belmont 
 
Ralph Patuto 
Selectman, Burlington 
 
David P. Maher 
Mayor, Cambridge 
 
 



Dennis A. Benzan 
Vice Mayor, Cambridge 
 
Craig A. Kelley 
City Councilor, Cambridge 
 
Dennis J. Carlone 
City Councilor, Cambridge 
 
E. Denise Simmons 
City Councilor, Cambridge 
 
Leland Cheung 
City Councilor, Cambridge 
 
Marc C. McGovern 
City Councilor, Cambridge 
 
Nadeem A. Mazen 
City Councilor, Cambridge 
 
Timothy J. Toomey, Jr. 
City Councilor, Cambridge 
 
Matt Hanson 
Selectman, Chelmsford 
 
John F. Hanlon 
City Councilor, Everett 
 
John McKinnon 
City Councilor, Everett 
 
Joseph McGonagle 
City Councilor, Everett 
 
Teri Banerjee 
Town Moderator, Framingham 
 
Valerie Mulvey 
Town Clerk, Framingham 
 
Takashi Tada 
Conservation Administrator, Groton 
 
Jeffrey Barnes 
Chair, Conservation Commission, Hopkinton 
 
Lexington Board of Selectmen 
 
 



Corey Belanger 
City Councilor, Lowell 
 
Gary Christenson 
Mayor, Malden 
 
Craig Spadafora 
Councilor at Large, Malden 
 
David Gavin 
Selectman, Maynard 
 
Michael J. McGlynn 
Mayor, Medford 
 
Breanna Lungo-Koehn 
Councilor, Medford 
 
Alison Leary 
Ward Alderman, Newton 
 
Amy Sangiolo 
Alderman at Large, Newton 
 
Emily Norton 
Ward Alderman, Newton 
 
Jay Harney 
Ward Alderman, Newton 
 
Ted Hess-Mahan 
Alderman at Large, Newton 
 
Joseph A. Curtatone 
Mayor, Somerville 
 
Dennis Sullivan 
Alderman at Large, Somerville 
 
Jack Connolly 
Alderman at Large, Somerville 
 
Mark Niedergang 
Ward Alderman, Somerville 
 
Mary Jo Rossetti 
Alderman at Large, Somerville 
 
Matthew McLaughlin 
Ward Alderman, Somerville 
 



Rebekah Gewirtz 
Ward Alderman, Somerville 
 
Kate Hogan 
State Representative, Third Middlesex District (Stow) 
 
Arnold Epstein 
Co-Chair, Energy Working Group, Stow 
 
Rebecca Davis 
Conservation Agent, Wakefield 
 
Aaron Dushku 
Councilor at Large, Watertown 
 
Anthony Palomba 
Councilor at Large, Watertown 
 
Ken Woodland 
District Councilor, Watertown 
 
Susan Falkoff 
Councilor at Large, Watertown 
 
Paul Mucci 
Vice Chair, Energy Committee, Westford 
 
Edward Coburn 
Selectman, Weston 
 
Winifred McGowen 
Assistant Director of Planning and Conservation, Wilmington 
 
 
Nantucket County 
 
Matt Fee 
Selectman, Nantucket  
 
 
Norfolk County 
 
Don Martinis 
Selectman, Bellingham 
 
Michael Owens 
District Councilor, Braintree 
 
 
 



Frank I. Smizik 
State Representative and Chair of the House Committee on Global Warming and Climate Change, 
Fifteenth Norfolk District (Brookline) 
 
Kenneth Goldstein 
Chair, Board of Selectmen, Brookline 
 
Nancy Daly 
Selectman, Brookline 
 
Neil Wishinsky 
Selectman, Brookline 
 
Canton Board of Selectmen 
 
Diane Kennedy 
Chair, Board of Selectmen, Cohasset 
 
Michael Butler 
Selectman, Dedham 
 
Carol Lisbon 
Chair, Board of Selectmen, Dover 
 
James DeVellis 
Selectman, Foxborough 
 
Judith Pond Pfeffer 
Clerk, City Council, Franklin 
 
Brett Feldman 
City Councilor, Franklin 
 
Richard DeSorgher 
Clerk, Board of Selectmen, Medfield 
 
Denis Keohane 
Secretary, Board of Selectmen, Milton 
 
Scott Bugbee 
Chair, Board of Selectmen, Norfolk 
 
Brian Palmucci 
City Councilor, Quincy 
 
Douglas Gutro 
City Councilor, Quincy 
 
Kevin Coughlin 
City Councilor, Quincy 
 



Paul Meoni 
City Councilor, Randolph 
 
 
Plymouth County 
 
John Norris 
City Councilor, Bridgewater 
 
Michelle DuBois  
City Councilor, Brockton 
 
Thomas Monahan 
City Councilor, Brockton 
 
Michael Milanoski 
Town Administrator, Carver 
 
Paul Gannon 
Selectman, Hingham 
 
Kingston Board of Selectmen 
 
Marion Board of Selectmen 
 
Patrick Farrah 
Planning Technician/Energy Officer, Plymouth 
 
Alan H. Slavin 
Selectman, Wareham 
 
Stephen M. Holmes 
Selectman, Wareham 
 
 
Suffolk County 
 
Ayanna Pressley 
City Councilor At-Large, Boston 
 
Josh Zakim 
City Councilor, Boston 
 
Matt O'Malley 
City Councilor, Boston 
 
Michael Flaherty 
City Councilor, Boston 
 
 



Michelle Wu 
City Councilor At-Large, Boston 
 
Salvatore LaMattina 
City Councilor, Boston 
 
Timothy McCarthy 
City Councilor, Boston 
 
Tito Jackson 
City Councilor, Boston 
 
Joseph Perlatonda 
District Councilor, Chelsea 
 
Ira Novoselsky 
Ward Councilor, Revere 
 
Steven Morabito 
Councilor at Large, Revere 
 
Carol Tye 
School Committee member, Revere 
 
Dan Maguire 
School Committee member, Revere 
 
Michael Ferrante 
School Committee member, Revere 
 
 
Worcester County 
 
Berlin Board of Selectmen 
 
Bolton Board of Selectmen 
 
Linda Lincoln 
Selectman, Brookfield 
 
Nicholas Thomo 
Selectman, Brookfield 
 
Douglas Board of Selectmen 
 
Amy Green 
City Councilor, Fitchburg 
 
Jeffrey Bean 
City Councilor, Fitchburg 



 
Matthew Vance 
City Councilor, Gardner 
 
Paul Tassone 
City Councilor, Gardner 
 
Grafton Board of Selectmen 
 
Stuart Sklar 
Chair, Board of Selectmen, Harvard 
 
Lancaster Board of Selectmen 
 
Lunenburg Board of Selectmen 
 
Mendon Board of Selectmen 
 
Millbury Board of Selectmen 
 
Templeton Board of Selectmen 
 
Thomas Rice 
Vice Chair, Board of Selectmen, Uxbridge 
 
West Boylston Board of Selectmen 
 


